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February 14, 2012 

 

Sean Norris 

Sr. Regulatory Advisor 
760 Horizon Drive, Suite 101 

Grand Junction, CO 81506 

Office: 970-263-3628 

 

 

Re:   No Further Action  

 OXY USA  

Remediation Project 

Garfield County, Colorado 

 

Location REM # Location ID 

# 

API # 

Cascade Creek 620-43-32 (Location of spill) 5660 335456 045-13486 

Cascade Creek 620-21 (location where material 
was treated) 

5660 335198 045-07211 

 

 

 

Dear Mr. Norris, 

 

Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) staff has reviewed the Form 27 and Form 04s 

documenting the completion of remediation effort associated with the spill that occurred on Cascade Creek 620-43-

32.  Based on review of data presented, it appears that no further action is necessary at this time at the two sites 

referenced above.  However, should future conditions at the site be discovered of contaminant concentrations in 

soils exceeding COGCC standards or if groundwater is found to be significantly impacted, COGCC may require that 

further investigation and/or remediation be conducted.  

 
The remediation project will be closed in COGCC database with a Form 27A.  If you require any additional 

information, please call me at (970) 625-2497. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Carlos Luján for 

Chris Canfield, P.G. 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 
Cc: Debbie Baldwin – COGCC Environmental Manager 

Alex Fischer – COGCC Environmental Supervisor 

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
John W. Hickenlooper, Governor 

1120 Lincoln St. Suite 801 
Denver, CO 80203 

Phone: (303) 894-2100 
FAX: (303) 894-2109 

www.colorado.gov/cogcc 


